WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
December 19, 2012
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Wednesday December 19, 2012 in the Commissioner Room located in the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Bill Overdeer, Frank Kessler, George Schrumpf, Alan Tio, Brooks Langeloh and Tom Rethlake.  The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.
Overdeer called the meeting to order.
IN THE MATTER OF MINUTES: A motion to approve the minutes from the prior meeting December 4, 2012 as presented was made by Kessler, seconded by Schrumpf and carried with a 3/0 vote. 
IN THE MATTER OF TRAINING REIMBURSMENT:  A Training and Reimbursement Agreement was presented from Impact CNC for the Redevelopment Commissioner.  Investments of over $12 million and they are looking at IEDC to support training and upgrade skills for employees.  The match would be for 50% or up to the amount of $40,000 not to be exceeded.  With discussion of meeting the criteria’s required for the Grant it was approved to sign the Agreement with Impact CNC. This already approved from prior meeting with a 5/0 vote.
IN THE MATTER OF CUTTING EDGE:  A Germany company specializing in rotary cutting technology looking for free or discounted land for a new service facility.  The investment will be $2 million creating about 10 jobs over the next 5 years.
IN THE MATTER OF SHELL BUILDING:  Discussion if Redevelopment wanted to invest in a shell building, size, location and what incentives this would or would not have on the Commission.  
OTHER BUSINESS: Lighting at the Gateway Park and if more lights would be required.  
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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